LIME LAKE SEWER UPDATE FROM MDA CONSULTING ENGINEERS (2/5/18)

The construction trailer located next to the pavilion on Broad Bay Circle is being used as the Engineer's Field Office for the Lime Lake Sewer District Project. The trailer is designated by two signs affixed to the southern exterior wall of the trailer, one with the MDA Consulting Engineers, PLLC (MDA) logo and another showing "Engineer's Field Office." This trailer will be used by MDA and their field staff as a base of operations throughout the duration of the project. Some of the services which will be provided through this office include: holding progress meetings with the construction contractors, completing daily field observation reports, maintaining record drawings and field measurements taken during construction, and receiving questions, comments, and complaints from the residents affected by construction activities. During construction MDA personnel will be in and out of the Field Office frequently and there will not always be someone occupying the trailer.

A phone and answering machine have been set up at the field office to take messages from anyone who calls during a time when no field personnel are available to take the calls. The phone number for the Field Office is (716) 258-4113. This phone number will be prominently displayed on the "Engineer's Field Office" sign on the exterior of the trailer once construction resumes again in the spring. Calls can be made at any time and on all days of the week, but calls will only be returned during normal business hours (7 a.m. to 5 p.m.). It is recommended that all phone messages contain the following information at a minimum: Caller's Name, Caller's Address (on Lime Lake), the best number to call back on, and any specific time of the day to call back at.

As some are already aware, construction has begun on the collection system around the lake. J.D. Northrup Construction, Inc. (Northrup) has been awarded the contract for installing all of the infrastructure around the lake, including the main line sewer pipe, service pipe and grinder pumps. Northrup was able to accomplish a substantial amount of work in the Odosagih Bible Conference, and main line installation along Hazelmere Avenue, Franklin Street and Potter Road before the weather forced them to cease construction activities for the winter. Northrup has continued to monitor the weather and intends to resume construction around the lake as soon as the weather holds above freezing temperatures again. It is anticipated that Northrup will continue installing the mainline pipe around the lake throughout the spring and early summer 2018.

The Force Main and Intermediate Pump Station contracts have also been bid out and awarded to Milherst Construction, Inc. and Kandey Company, Inc., respectively. Both of these contracts are scheduled to begin construction as soon as the weather breaks in the spring of this year and are scheduled to be in functioning order by the end of this June. Once the Force Main, Intermediate Pump Station and all of the Collection System main lines are installed and tested, Northurp will being work on installing grinder pumps around the lake. It is estimated that the grinder pump installations will being shortly after July 4th weekend.

Please remember that all homeowners are responsible to complete any and all required electrical and plumbing modifications prior to the installation of grinder pumps, therefore all of these modifications must be completed by June 30, 2018. Northrup will not install the grinder pump for any properties which do not have the required electrical and plumbing modifications completed. All property owners must also have signed and submitted the "Lime Lake Sewer District Grinder Pump Lateral Easement" document for their property in order for Northrup to enter the premises and install the grinder pump. The property owner(s) will be responsible for all costs associated with having their own grinder pump installed and inspected/certified if Northrup is not able to install and connect the grinder pump due to the property not being ready for installation/not having the grinder pump easement signed.

Derek Rule Project Engineer I MDA Consulting Engineers, PLLC Ellicottville, NY (716) 699-4650